
Diane McCreary/R3/USEPA/US                                               
To Maureen Kiely/OCP/R8/USEPA/US@EPA  
11/14/2006 09:58 AM                    
Cc Al Anderson/CI/USEPA/US@EPA, Alice 
Todd/PLMG/R7/USEPA/US@EPA,Bob 
Messina/R2/USEPA/US@EPA,Charlene 
Shaw/DC/USEPA/US@EPA,Cheryl 
Mcmenamin/R4/USEPA/US@EPA,combest.jeannie@epa.gov, Connie 
Shoemaker/GB/USEPA/US@EPA, Damita David/R4/USEPA/US@EPA, 
Deborah Balsamo/RTP/USEPA/US@EPA, Emma 
McNamara/DC/USEPA/US@EPA, Fritz Hirter/OEP/R7/USEPA/US@EPA, 
Heather Privatsky/COR/USEPA/US@EPA,        
Janice Sims/ATH/USEPA/US@EPA, Jeannie 
Turner/CI/USEPA/US@EPA, Jeff Tumarkin/DC/USEPA/US@EPA,     
Jennifer France/AA/USEPA/US@EPA, Jonda 
Byrd/CI/USEPA/US@EPA, Julienne Sears/R10/USEPA/US@EPA, 
Krause.Patricia@EPAMAIL.EPA.GOV, Kuen Huang-
Farmer/LV/USEPA/US@EPA, Linda Long/PLMG/R7/USEPA/US@EPA,   
LouAnn Gross/R4/USEPA/US@EPA, Mary-Sue 
McNeil/ADA/USEPA/US@EPA, Mary Grady/DC/USEPA/US@EPA, 
MaryAnn Starus/DUL/USEPA/US@EPA, mayer.eileen@epa.gov, 
mccreary.diane@epa.gov, Mike MacDougall/R1/USEPA/US@EPA, 
Mimi Johnson/NAR/USEPA/US@EPA, Pam Abraham/DC/USEPA/US@EPA, 
Phoebe Macleish/NEIC/USEPA/US@EPA, Randall 
Brinkhuis/DC/USEPA/US@EPA, Rick Martin/RTP/USEPA/US@EPA, 
Sarah Swindall/R6/USEPA/US@EPA, Sharon 
Jang/R9/USEPA/US@EPA, Sunder Ram/R6/USEPA/US@EPA, Terry 
Newell/AA/USEPA/US@EPA, Wendy Bartel/R3/USEPA/US@EPA, 
William Glenn/R9/USEPA/US@EPA              
Subject RE:  EPA Libraries ...what will happen in 
2007?(Document link: William Glenn)                     
                                                                        
The disperal process in most closing libraries has been 
underway for some time....a freeze would likely be futile 
at this point. 
 
We are where we are.  So perhaps the big question--whether 
the $2M budget cut is restored or not--is this:  will we 
continue to manage the EPA libraries as in the past with a 
heavy emphasis on building/maintaining physical 
collections?  Or is it time to re-evaluate the need for 
large, often duplicative collections in light of new 
technologies/electronic products and a workforce that often 
works from the field and from home?  With the building of 
the NEPIS electronic archive of Agency publications and the 
establishment of 3 repositories to serve as paper archives 
of Agency publications as well as backup science/technology 



collections, individual libraries may need to maintain only 
core collections tailored to their specific users. 
Library staff could spend more time on reference/research--
which to me is the library core function. 
 
As gut-wrenching as the budget cuts and collection 
dispersals have been, there may be a silver lining in 
forcing the EPA library network to examine priorities.  If 
the $2M is restored, is replacing dispersed collections the 
best use of the funds?  Or would rehiring staff and/or 
purchasing additional electronic licenses be more 
effective?   (The 
librarians have been asking for specific electronic 
products such as ASTM standards and state environmental 
regulations for years only to be told there is no money.) 
 
 To be effective, libraries must have knowledgeable staff 
with access to a mix of resources carefully selected to 
meet user needs.  Could that be our goal? 
 


